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LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE NORTHERN TERRITORY 
 
 

Mr Higgins to the Minister for Education: 

 

Woolianna School Demountable 
 
1. What are the future arrangements following the removal of the demountable 

school from the site? 
 
2. What will remain at the site and what remediation has been agreed upon with 

the owners of the land, the Daly River Progress Association? 
 
3. With the current ongoing lease, what arrangements are in place for supply of 

water to the school? 
 
4. What are the costs to the school / government associated with the supply of 

water to the school? 
 

 
ANSWER 
 
1. The new transportable classroom at Woolianna School was installed in 

December 2018. The previous transportable classroom was removed from 
the site. 
 

2. The Daly River Progress Association was consulted through the process. 
The new transportable is located in the same position as the transportable 
that was removed. 

 
3. Woolianna School runs on rain water and town water trucked in from Batchelor. 

The water is stored in three rainwater tanks. Tank one is a cement tank that 
holds up to 26 000L, tank two is a green plastic tank that holds up to 26 000L 
and tank three is a metal tank that holds up to 8 000L. 

 
4. The cost of the water supply is a school operational responsibility. The cost 

of the water for 2018 was $11 750. 


